JWS Board Meeting
June 3, 2020
Minutes


Attendance: Denita Peterson, Suzanne Nichols, Breann Sells, Sheri Dye, Katie Johnson, Beverly LaGrange, Cassie Wickham, Cami Kay, Preston Donaldson and Stephanie DeWitt.

April Minutes were approved via email communication May 6th.  Since there wasn’t a May meeting there are no minutes from May that need to be approved.

Committee Updates:
Budget was presented – the only activity was the receipt of coaches’ shirts.  They have been paid – they will be expensed as they are distributed.  Sheri Dye made the motion to approve the budget as presented; Beverly LaGrange 2nd the motion.  Motion carried – budget update approved.

Practice Schedules: U10 plans to practice on Wednesdays & Fridays; U12 plans to practice on Sundays & Thursdays; U14 hasn’t decided on days yet, would like to practice with/scrimmage U12 on Thursdays.  None of the teams have yet committed to a practice time.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Practice Locations:  Per Coach Sells, the district diamonds are not available to outside groups for use until July 1st.  Suzanne had inquired with the PG about using the diamonds at PG Park for practices – at the time of the meeting they had not responded.  Upon checking with the City of Cedar Rapids about possible rental of diamonds at any of the parks – was told that most are under an “Usage agreement”; VanVechten is controlled by JW baseball (they charge a fee), Cherry Hill & Delaney Park are controlled by Cherry Hill Boosters, Lincoln Way Park is controlled by Little Reds Baseball.  Each organization is then responsible for scheduling field usage and maintaining diamonds.  The suggestion was made to inquire with Coe College, Mt. Mercy, Kirkwood and Noelridge to see if those fields are available.  Most were in agreement that we want field space for free (until July 1) when we can get on the WHS diamond.

League Games – Begin the week of June 15th.  PG has published protocols for teams & fans for Perfect Game Park.  They are requiring teams to clean the dugouts after usage – there is some question as to whether PG is going to do that or if they expect the teams to actually clean before leaving the space. 

Practice Protocol – Coach Sells shared the protocols that the district has laid out.  They are extensive and ridged.  After some discussion, it was decided that JWS would adopt & adapt the district protocols for JWS.  Teams are going to need supplies to sanitize helmets & bats after each use.  The matter of participation waiver was discussed.  The district is requiring HS players to sign a COVID specific waiver – is that necessary for JWS.  The discussion resulted in JWS requesting parents & players to sign one as well.  JWS will adapt the district form for their use.  Suzanne will get both forms customized for JWS and get them sent out to the membership.
JWS Night – IS CANCELED.  Due to new district COVID policies – HS team is unable to host the JWS at any game in 2020.

New Business/Miscellaneous 
The matter of Refunds was brought up – there are players that have chosen to withdraw from program.  These players are either requesting refunds themselves or the refund is being lobbied for on their behalf.  Each have given a different reason for their withdrawal.  The case was made that these players made a commitment to JWS, JWS followed through on what they said they were offering players as part of their registration, the season is happening (maybe not it the form that was originally expected – through no fault of JWS).  The existing JWS policies do not allow for refunds due to player/family decision to withdrawal (change of mind).  The issue was put up for discussion – minimal input was given.  The suggestion was made to meet the families in question part way – no refund of fees paid but to make an exception and “buy back” the uniforms.  Since players had not had the opportunity to wear them as a result of the delayed start, these uniform pieces could be sold to new players the following year.  The suggestion was put to a vote – the vote carried . . . the offer to buy back the uniforms will be extend to the families in question.

Next Meeting is scheduled Wednesday, July 1st 2020 @ 6pm TBA location. Tentative as Bre, Sheri and Denita are expected at a HS game. 
